Clare Kurth

From: Mike Miller

Sent: Wednesday, June 7, 2023 9:17 AM

To: Clare Kurth

Cc: Wendy Farley-Campbell; August Murphy; Jake Krieger **Subject:** RE: Myrtle Glen - PC 22 21 PUD 01/PC 22 23 SUB 02

Good morning Clare,



One final item concerning stormwater and Myrtle Glen. The developer's engineer reached out concerning one of our comments/concerns regarding our preliminary comments concerning a downstream analysis of the existing stormwater system. Specially comment R9: "There needs to be analysis to determine if the downstream system has capacity for the additional flow from the development during high groundwater periods."

In consultation with our civil engineer at Century West, we believe that we can omit the downstream analysis as the remaining system is short before reaching an outfall and the existing stormwater lines are mostly 36-inches in diameter. With the proposed infiltration, the impact shouldn't be large during high ground water events and with their raingardens there should be enough attenuation to shave off the peak flows from the development.

Thank you,

Mike

Mike Miller

Public Works Director mike.miller@ci.florence.or.us (541) 997-4106

Mailing Address: City of Florence 250 Hwy 101 Florence, OR 97439

Physical Address: 2675 Kingwood Street Florence, OR 97439

Follow Us! City Website | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | Vimeo

The City of Florence is an equal opportunity employer and service provider.

PUBLIC RECORDS LAW DISCLOSURE:

This email is a public record of the City of Florence and is subject to public inspection unless exempt from disclosure under Oregon Public Records Law. This email is also subject to the City's Public Records Retention Schedule.